
VISITS  OF  THE  CHRISTIAN
CHURCHES OF JERUSALEM FOR THE
CHRISTMAS FEAST

The Franciscan Church1.

The Franciscan Brotherhood visited the Patriarchate on the
occasion of Christmas under its Hegoumen Fr. Francesco Patton
at 9.15 a.m. on Tuesday December 27, 2017/ January 9, 2018.

 The Hegoumen addressed His Beatitude our Father and Patriarch
of  Jerusalem  Theophilos  on  behalf  of  the  Brotherhood,
underlining the words of St. Maximus the Confessor, that the
Son of God “became incarnate once, so that we may have the
ability  to  spiritually  incarnate  Him  in  our  souls”.  Fr.
Francesco thanked His Beatitude for His co-operation at the
All-holy Shrines and the support of the Christians’ rights,
and  expressed  his  support  in  His  Beatitude’s  mission,  by
raising his voice in boldness for the sustaining of the Status
Quo  of  Jerusalem  and  condemning  every  action  against  His
Beatitude and the Patriarchate.

In reply to the Franciscan Hegoumen His Beatitude addressed
the Brotherhood as per the link below:

 https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/2018/01/09/37064

All Churches2.

At  10.00  a.m.  our  Patriarchate  was  visited  by;  the  Latin
Patriarchate  in  Jerusalem,  under  the  Latin  Patriarch  Mr.
Pierre Battista Pizzaballa, the Syrian Church in Jerusalem
under its Archbishop Mourad Swerios, the Coptic Church under
its Archbishop Antonios, the Anglican Church under the Most
Reverend Suheil Dawani, the Lutheran Church under its Bishop
Munib  Younan  and  the  Propst  Fr.  Worfgang  Smidt  and  their
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entourage.

The  Latin  Patriarch  addressed  His  Beatitude  and  the
Hagiotaphite Brotherhood on the Churches’ behalf, stressing
the  humility  and  kenosis  of  Christ’s  incarnation,  as  an
example for our humility and care for our neighbour.

Likewise, the Syrian and the Anglican Bishops in Jerusalem
addressed His Beatitude, condemning every attack against His
Beatitude. The Lutheran Bishop and the representative of the
Ethiopian Church also expressed their support.  

His Beatitude addressed the Heads of Churches in return as per
the link below:

 https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/2018/01/09/37062 

The Armenian Patriarchate in Jerusalem3.

At 11.00 a.m., the Armenian Brotherhood under its Patriarch in
Jerusalem  His  Beatitude  Nourhan  Manukian  visited  the
Patriarchate. In his address to His Beatitude, the Armenian
Patriarch stressed the need of co-operation and unity of the
Churches under the light of the recent adverse conditions in
the Holy Land.

His Beatitude our Father and Patriarch of Jerusalem Theophilos
addressed him in return as per the link below:

https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/2018/01/09/37066

The Apostolic Delegate4.

On  the  same  day,  the  Apostolic  Delegate  visited  the
Patriarchate  on  the  occasion  of  Christmas.  The  Apostolic
Delegate is the Vatican’s representative in the Holy Land, his
Excellency  Leopoldo  Girelli  with  his  associate  Fr.  Marco
Fromica. They were received by His Beatitude and Hagiotaphite
Fathers. Mr. Girelli conveyed Pope Frances’ message on the
occasion of Christmas and the New Year to His Beatitude.
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